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EDF COMMENTS TO DRAFT GUIDELINES ON PARTICIPATION OF THE UN CRPD COMMITTEE
Background

The European Disability Forum (EDF), the umbrella body of the European disability movement representing the interests of 80 million disabled Europeans, welcomes the CRPD Committee’s draft guidelines on participation of national human rights institutions, other monitoring mechanisms, disabled persons organisations, civil society organisations and other stakeholders in the work of the Committee. 
EDF supports its national members, national councils of organisations of persons with disabilities in Europe, in close cooperation with the International Disability Alliance (IDA) in engaging actively with the work of the Committee and in particular in bringing to the Committee the lived experiences of people with disabilities. EDF welcomes these guidelines since they will clarify, facilitate and guide the efficient and fruitful input and involvement from disabled people’s organisations in the work of the Committee as prescribed by Article 4, 3 CRPD.
Comments
EDF would like to make the following comments with regards to Disabled People’s Organisations participation in the reporting procedure within the framework of the review of the State Party:
· On the written submissions, EDF welcomes the possibility to submit relevant country-specific information on the experiences and the enjoyment of the Convention rights in practice by persons with disabilities. However, EDF would very much appreciate to receive more clarification from the Committee on the different types of submissions that can be submitted during the reporting process: alternative report, submission on proposed questions to the List of Issues, and the submission in response to the List of Issues. A page limit could also be suggested for each of these types of submissions.
· On the proposed length of the written submissions for a coalition of organisations, EDF would request the Committee to permit more pages for a joint submission by a sizable coalition of organisations.  

· On the structure of the written submission, EDF would suggest including a brief description on the process of drafting the submission and in particular to what extent all groups of persons with disabilities were actively involved in this drafting process.
· On the participation of disabled people’s organisations in the country briefings in the context of the review of the State Party, EDF would propose to the Committee to prioritise the participation of those organisations to the briefings which have submitted written information to the Committee. In this way, the Committee will be able to verify the reliability of the information and will have the opportunity to clarify during the briefing with the organisations possible unclear or incomplete issues in the written submission. Other treaty bodies, such as the Human Rights Committee, the CESCR, CAT and CRC Committee follow this practice. 
· Regarding the division of time during the country briefings between different organisations, disabled people’s organisations should receive a privileged space and time in with Article 4(3) of the Convention. Priority and time given to intervene should be decided upon the representative nature of the organisations of persons with disabilities or coalitions of such organisations.

For further information, please contact An-Sofie Leenknecht on ansofie.leenknecht@edf-feph.org. 
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